
MARCH 17, 2015 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 2 

 

ITEM OB-009 

 

PURPOSE 

 

To consider amending the rezoning stipulations for The Providence Group of 

Georgia Custom Homes, LLC regarding rezoning application Z-24 (Cotter 

Properties & Development, LLC) of 2013 and Z-41 (Walton Communities, LLC) 

of 2011, for property located on the westerly side of Spring Hill Parkway, near Mt. 

Wilkerson Parkway and at the eastern terminus of Vista Way in Land Lots 772, 

812, 813, 843 and 844 of the 17
th

 District.  

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The subject property was rezoned in 2013 for a subdivision as a result of a rezoning case 

and a lawsuit. The applicant has developed the property and is in the process of building 

houses. The zoning stipulations allowed for a reduced lot size down to 5,250 square feet 

for some of the lots (7,000 sf required). Just to have the basics on the lots (the required 

minimum house size of 2,250 square feet along with the driveway, front walk & porch 

and rear patio), the impervious surface with be approximately 57% on the smallest lot. 

The applicant is requesting the impervious surface per lot be increased to allow houses to 

be built on the smallest lots. The hardship for this request is that there is an open space 

area that exceeds 14 acres on the property that pushes all the development towards 

Springhill Parkway, which in turn compresses the lot sizes. If approved, all previous 

zoning stipulations would remain in effect. 

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

 

Stormwater Management: The Stormwater Management Division cannot support 

the proposed increase in allowable impervious surface unless the stormwater 

management plan is revised.  Per the approved hydrology study, the stormwater 

management facility was designed for a maximum of 40% impervious coverage on 

the lots.  If approved, a revision to the hydrology study and stormwater plan will be 

required to provide adequate stormwater management and water quality for the 

development, which is to be approved by Cobb County Stormwater Management. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

stipulation amendment. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Other Business application and stipulations. 














































